Oregon Joint Use Association

Board of Directors
The Resort at the Mountain – Welches, Oregon

October 21, 2011
President Stuart Sloan called the meeting was called to order at 12:59 p.m.  A quorum was present:
Board Members Present 

Mark Beaudry, BeaverCreek Telephone

Stuart Sloan, Consumers Power
Craig Andrus, Emerald PUD

Jeff Kent, PacifiCorp

Gary Lee, Charter Communications

Tom McGowan,  CenturyLINK
Scott Wheeler, Comcast

Richard Gray, City of Portland

Doug Morten, City of St. Helens

Staff:  

Genoa Ingram

Mary Tucker

Board Members Absent/Excused

Janet Ebright, PGE

Kevin O’Connor, Time Warner

Guests:

Dan Wittmer, Emerald PUD
Terry Blanc, Tillamook PUD
President’s 
President Stuart Sloan welcomed guests and board members. 
Comments 

Minutes
Motion:  Moved by Treasurer Andrus and seconded by Director Gray to approve the minutes of the September 15, 2011 meeting as presented.  Motion passed.
Treasurer’s
Treasurer Craig Andrus provided a report of the financial reviewed the
Report 
financial status of the Association, noting income for year is $4,000 with additional income anticipated as payment for NESC books and Annual Meeting invoices are received. 


Motion:  Moved by Director Kent and seconded by Past President Lee to approve the Treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion passed.
Old Business
OTEC Complaint  Jeff Kent remind staff to follow up on the OTEC complaint against Almega Cable.


WEI President Sloan reported on his attendance at WEI. He complemented presentations by Gary Lee on Removal of Cable, as well as Tom McGowan and Jim Corwin on Mergers and Acquisitions. There were several other excellent presentations, including one on railroad crossings and right of way, CLECs & ILECs, and solar panels. 
New

Election of Officers  President Sloan opened nominations for

Business
OJUA Officers and asked Secretary Wheeler if he would be willing to serve as Treasurer.  



President:  Treasurer Andrus nominated President Sloan for a second Term.



Vice President:  Treasurer Andrus nominated Director McGowan for Vice President.



Motion:  Moved by Director Kent and seconded by Treasurer Andrus to accept the following slate officers en bloc:





President:  Stuart Sloan 





Vice President:  Tom McGowan 





Treasurer:  Scott Wheeler





Secretary:  Terry Blanc 



Motion passed.



President Sloan noted that the Bylaws allow for additional officers, as needed.  Staff noted that the number of Board members may vary from 7 to 19, striving to maintain balance representation of structure owners, users, and governmental entities.


The strategic plan will be discussed at the next meeting.

Next 

The next meeting of the OJUA Board of Directors is scheduled for

Meeting
Friday, December 16 at 10:00 a.m., followed by a board lunch, possibly in McMinnville. Staff will locate a facility.
Adjourn
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:51 p.m.
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